JANUARY 1982 NUMBER TEN



PO. BOX 1042 WODEN, ACT. 2606

COMMITTEE

PRESIDENT: Peter Robleski 7 Ewart St. Yarralumla Ph. 824317

SECRETARY: vacant

TREASURER: Peter Wickham 7 Ewart St. yarralumla Ph 824317

TOURING SECRETARY: Bob Rumsey 22, 11/15 Buttle St. Queanbeyan

Ph. 733300 (wk)

GREETINGS. The excellent attendance at this month's meeting (about 2/3 of the membership turned up) ratified the constitutional changes notified in last month's journal. One of them was to expand the committee to include a Touring Secretary to organize touring activities. Bob Rumsey, who has been doing this work to date, was elected to the position.

Founding Secretary Piers has resigned from the Committee in the wake of a slight accident. Piers is OK, but his bike, intercepted at an intersection, is'nt. I believe that for once a cop may be on Piers' side in court.

along to the February meeting and nominate themself. The Secretary is responsible for the production and distribution of this publication. At present this involves about two evening's work and a bit of running around each month.

This edition is brief due to Pier's resignation and the holding of this month's run a week early.

Peter.

THE MONTHLY CLUB RUN for January will be held on Sunday 24th. We meet at the Dickson Motor Registry at $9.00~{\rm AM}$.

The plan is to proceed via Bungendore and Tarago through Goulburn to Taralga (where we'll stop for morning tea) and then to Wombeyan Caves. After inspecting the caves and tackling the spectacular winding road to Mittagong, we'll decide on the return journey from the Olternative routes.

Bob.

NEXT MONTH'S CLUB MEETING will be held at a place called CALLOOLA on Thursday 11th February at around 6.30 PM. The idea is to combine the meeting, a short evening run and a barbeque, so bring your dinner with you.

To get to there, go to Tharwa and take the road on to Adaminaby. Just after the turnoff to Honeysuckle Creek Tracking Station there is a wooden bridge. Turn left onto the dirt road immediately after the bridge. Calloola is about 7Km. on. See you there.

FOR SALE: One Hallmark pack (without frame). See Ian Hahn on 549705 for details.

AT the Annual General Meeting in March all the committee positions will be vacated and a new committee will be elected. The club has been set up to operate with a minimum of effort but the club will fall apart if that minimum is nt done. Being on the committee and running the club can be creative and rewarding. Members are asked to consider nominating.